KETTERING PARTNERSHIP

LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD

Meeting held: 17th January  2014
Present:
Councillor Russell Roberts (Chair)


Councillor Terry Freer (Kettering Borough Council)


Councillor Ian Jelley (Kettering Borough Council)


Trish Dewar (Voluntary Sector)

Debbie Egan (Voluntary Sector)

Grace Kempster (Northamptonshire County Council)


Inspector Chris Hillery (Northamptonshire Police)

Jan Pawlikowski (Northants Healthcare NHS Foundation)

Joseph Pryce (Nene CCG)

Helen Miller (NEP)
Also Present:
Martin Hammond (Kettering Borough Council)


Carole Stephenson (Kettering Borough Council)


Julie Trahern (Kettering Borough Council)


David Pope (Committee Administrator)
13.LSP.11
APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Chris Emery.
13.LSP.12
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 19th July 2013 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

13.LSP.13
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


The Chair, Councillor Roberts, declared a personal interest as an assistant to the cabinet at Northamptonshire County Council.
13.LSP.14
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES AND THE CONFERENCE

Grace Kempster provided an update on the Social Fund managed by Northamptonshire County Council.
· Cabinet approval had been given for the next phase of social fund deployment.
· Social fund monies would be available until March 2015, with the principle to utilise funds where the requirement was greatest. Work was ongoing with Charity Link so funding applications could be made post-2015. 
· Raising the agenda for debt advice and money management in the county was a priority. Provision of skills for those coming into contact with vulnerable persons was required, with library staff currently being trained to provide this advice. 

· Support was still being provided for food banks and furniture turn-around centres. The credit union was also being supported with an aim to appoint a volunteer coordinator as well as marketing expertise with Investors in Volunteers status being sought.
· Requirements surrounding foodbanks were being strengthened, with a need to be open to everyone. With regard to Kettering Foodbank, St Jude’s would not be continuing after April 2015. Wellingborough Foodbank was being contacted to see if they could assist. 

· A review of funding for advice and information would be brought to council chief executives in Northamptonshire with a view to aligning aims across the county.
Healthier Northamptonshire -  KGH beds

The Chair noted that work had been undertaken with the Housing Department in order to provide convalescent accommodation to people discharged from hospital prior to returning home.
Community Safety Plan – Dynamic Emergency Contact Centre

Martin Hammond advised the meeting that the centre had been operational for six nights over the Christmas and New Year period. Full figures for the number of people seen at the centre were yet to be received, but these would be analysed to ascertain whether the resources the centre provided could be funded again in future.
13.LSP.15
LSP CONFERENCE 2013 UPDATE
Carole Stephenson attended the meeting and provided an update on the LSP Conference that had taken place in October 2013.
The meeting noted that the conference had seen the launch of the Sustainable Community Strategy, and a number of interactive sessions had taken place around that topic. Talks were given by a variety of speakers on topics such as Community Safety; Health and Wellbeing; Employability with regard to skills and volunteering and Growth and Regeneration in the town centre. 

Delegate evaluations of the conference had been exclusively positive and work was ongoing to attempt to better the feedback in 2014.  It was noted that nearly 80 people had attended the conference and the aim was to build on that turnout in future.


The Chair thanked Carole and her team for their work in relation to the conference. 

13.LSP.16
YOUNG PEOPLE AND MENTAL HEALTH IN KETTERING

Jan Pawlikowski from the Northamptonshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust attended the meeting to give a presentation on work undertaken alongside the children’s commissioning group to examine the needs of young people in Northamptonshire. 


Causes and symptoms of stress amongst young people were detailed, with a focus on advocating coping strategies to avert negative behaviours. The importance of routines and a balance between work, rest and play were stressed, alongside promotion of positive attachment and parenting. A growing issue that would require a lot of work related to younger parents, many of whom had issues themselves.

The meeting heard that young people had provided details of their requirements of the service and the overall aim was to identify early warning signs and build resilience by offering practical solutions to help young people manage their stress. 

A personal toolkit had been developed by individuals who self harm to help provide a distraction when the urge to harm arose. The kit; which contained various items designed to occupy the senses, was going to be promoted by the service following positive feedback. 
The website www.asknormen.co.uk was promoted as being available to professionals, families and young people and contained a vast array of resources and information on the subject of mental health. Various documents were available on this website, and the county council website, to aid people in identifying stress as well as providing coping techniques.


A copy of the Yellow Book was supplied to the meeting, which although aimed at adult wellbeing had been endorsed by young people. This contained good strategies and excellent links to reference websites and could be downloaded for free. 

The Chair thanked Jan for his attendance and enquired whether he would be able to provide a similar presentation at the LSP Conference in October.
13.LSP.17
POLICE – TACKLING ACQUISITIVE CRIME AS A PARTNERSHIP PERSPECTIVE

Chief Inspector Chris Hillery attended the meeting to provide a presentation on the topic of Serious Acquisitive Crime (SAC) with the aim of ascertaining how partnership organisations could assist police in the reduction of crime. 


The types of crime that constituted inclusion under SAC recording were noted by the meeting and the recently revised police structure of command was outlined.

The meeting heard that Northamptonshire Police was ranked first nationally for the greatest reduction in crime statistics. Crime statistics were improving every quarter as result of good work by the force and also as a result of errors made by other forces in recording offences. Crime targets and figures for the year to date were supplied to the meeting, with only robbery noted as showing a slight increase.


It was further noted that 32% of burglaries were as a direct result of insecure door and windows. The police were trying to engage communities to spread the message about locking properties, but it was an uphill task. If those figures could be reduced, the resources saved could be employed by the police elsewhere.


Developments that the police were looking to push forward were outlined, including Predictive Policing and Super-Cocooning. Chief Inspector Hillery advised the meeting that resource assistance from partner organisations would be welcomed. For example, if an area was suffering from a spate of burglaries at a specific time, the introduction of waste collections or street cleaning during that period could dissuade potential offenders.


An update was provided on Operations Shackle and Omega which had disrupted levels of burglaries and drug offences/sales of stolen property respectively. It was noted that Operation Shackle had seen a number of suspects under the age of 17 placed on remand. 

The Chair stressed that KBC would provide their full support to super-cocooning and Street Watch initiatives. It was noted that investigation was underway regarding KBC Street Wardens being sworn in as Special Constables. LSP Executive members would also push the message regarding a reduction in unsecured properties.
 

13.LSP.18
VOLUNTARY SECTOR UPDATE

Trish Dewar of Groundwork provided the following updates:-

· Details were provided regarding Wrapped up in Northamptonshire, an initiative designed to help protect the most vulnerable from the risks of excessively cold weather.
· The latest survey from the National Association for Voluntary and Community Action (NAVCA) suggested increased stability for the voluntary sector.
· The KVN newsletter was presented to the meeting and members were asked whether they would like to receive copies or contribute to future editions.
· Trish was attending the Job Centre once a month to speak to people about taking up volunteering positions. 
· Some concern was expressed about the fact that the majority of NCC contracts to the voluntary sector cease in March 2014.  This could mean big changes for local organisations and services
AGREED
that the impact on the voluntary sector be discussed at a future meeting of the LSP to see how local organisations and services would be affected.
13.LSP.19
HEALTH AND WELL-BEING BOARD UPDATE
Joe Pryce attended the meeting from Nene Clinical Commissioning Group (Nene CCG). He presented members with a copy of Nene CCG’s action plan and invited comment and criticism.
The key objectives were noted as being to reduce pressure on acute care, to link with housing teams and to improve equality in life expectancy for the most and least privileged in society. 

The action plan had originally been presented at World Stroke Day in November 2013, which had been held at the Corn Market Hall, Kettering. It had generally been accepted that the plan covered the correct areas, but additional feedback was welcomed. 
The Chair confirmed that the document would be taken to a future SMT session for input and views would be brought back accordingly. 

A discussion was held around the Countywide Health and Wellbeing Board and concerns were raised regarding levels of communication with other health and wellbeing panels. Carole Stephenson would liaise with Joe Pryce with regards to this issue. 
13.LSP.20
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


None
13.LSP.21
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS


Friday 25th April 2014

Friday 18th July 2014

Friday 17th October 2014 (Annual Conference)


Friday 16th January 2015


Friday 24th April 2015
(The meeting started at 9.00am and ended at 11.25am)

Signed …………………………………

Chair

DJP
Local Strategic Partnership Executive Board No. 1
17.1.14


